
 

 Page 1 of 2 
 
Origin Energy Limited ABN 30 000 051 696 • Level 32, Tower 1, 100 Barangaroo Avenue, Barangaroo NSW 2000 
GPO Box 5376, Barangaroo NSW 2000 • Telephone (02) 8345 5000 • Facsimile (02) 9252 9244 • www.originenergy.com.au 
 

30 July 2021 
 
 
Mr Rod Sims 
Chairman 
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission 
 
By email: LNGnetbackreview@accc.gov.au 
 
 
Review of the LNG netback price series – Draft Decision 

Origin welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Australian Competition and Consumer 
Commission’s (ACCC) review of its LNG netback price series. Our views on key aspects of the Draft 
Decision are provided below. 
 
The draft decision 
 
Origin broadly supports the draft determination, and the work completed by Wood Mackenzie. The 
draft decision has rightly reinforced that the netback price series is an estimate of the value foregone 
in supplying gas to the domestic market compared to the alternative of exporting it as LNG.   
 
The findings of the draft determination and consultant’s report also align with Origin’s understanding of 
the LNG market. Specifically, that Gladstone LNG is sold into Asian markets at JKM prices, and the 
relevance of any other price markers is already reflected in the JKM futures price, given it captures 
offers made by other international LNG producers to supply into that market.  
 
Origin also agrees that fixed costs should not be included in the netback calculations as they cannot 
be avoided and are not considered when making decisions around gas sales over short-term 
timeframes. 
 
However, we have reservations around the merits of extending the calculation out to 5 years as there 
are several issues that need to be worked through. Namely, how the forecasting uncertainty of prices 
5 years out will be addressed, and how a consultant will determine applicable slope and freight costs 
with accuracy. The ACCC should only look to extend the netback series if it is convinced that these 
challenges can be overcome – which to this point remains inconclusive. Origin recommends that the 
ACCC only publish a final decision when it has thoroughly understood the challenges of extending the 
series can be overcome. 
 
Extending the netback calculation 
 
The LNG netback price is intended to provide an estimate of the value foregone in supplying gas to 
the domestic market compared to the alternative of exporting it as LNG. Origin is concerned that the 
extension of the existing netback calculation could create an expectation that the ACCC is forecasting 
future domestic prices. The netback price is not intended to represent the price of gas offered into 
domestic facilitated markets or under bilateral Gas Supply Agreements, given there are many factors 
that influence those prices. 
 
There are several issues that drive the opacity of an oil-based netback price. Determining an 
appropriate slope is particularly challenging given the variable and confidential nature of oil-linked 
LNG strips. This could mean there may not be a singular readily available source upon which the 
representative slope can be derived. There is also a high degree of uncertainty for longer-term LNG 
freight cost forecasts as there are significant fluctuations in supply and demand factors that make 
predictions difficult. 






